
March 12, 2025 Board Meeting. James was not present 

Seven Springs ABC Campout, March14 -16, has been canceled due to weather. Members can 
attend the Forever Young campout in Young AZ in May 16 - 18. 
 
Raffle Bus: The transmission has been installed. Working on window installation this weekend, 
3/15/25. Jeremy will be upholstering the seats once foam is purchased for them. Jeremy’s business 
will be added to our web-site as one of our sponsors. 
 
Companies that have donated parts and services for the raffle bus will be added to the web-site 
sponsors. 
 
Brian will be contacting Van-Café for a gift card and Danilo for a free cabin rental in Greer, AZ for the 
Jamboree raffle prizes. 
 
The Mother Road Classic Car Show in Flagstaff is Saturday 8/16/25 211 W Aspen Ave, 8AM – 3PM. 
The Club will attend and enter the bus in the show. Bus will be in the Friday night parade, will check 
the web-site for updates. 
 
Shirts will be made for the bus build volunteers. Natalie is working on the design. No free entries to 
bus build volunteers, they will receive the t-shirt. Sandi will contact Natalie about the Jamboree T-
shirts. 
 
Jamboree #34: 

• Last year’s Jamboree the generator was rented for $600.00. Rob will reach out to SHP, Joe 
Genovese, to ask for a generator donation. If SHP cannot donate one Rob will keep checking 
Harbor Freight to see if one goes on sale. A generator will be purchased when it goes on 
sale.  

• No pre-sale tickets this year. 
• Renting the 2 golf carts was $600.00 last year. Rob is going to reach out to Nicole deMar 

about borrowing her Polaris side by side. Sandi will try to find a golf cart rental company in 
Flagstaff. 

• Sue Rice spoke to food vendor Michelle, Taco Truck, and she is fine with being the only food 
vendor. Sue Rice will inform Michelle that she needs her own generator and generators 
cannot be run after 10PM. Sue will also reach out to a kettle corn vendor. 

• Rob contacted Medstar waiting for them to send a contract. 
• Miller & Sue will provide the trash boxes for the Jamboree. Trash bins will be by the food 

vendors and by the hand washing stations. Thicker trash bags will be purchased for the 
boxes. 

• Rob left message for the boy scouts and has not heard back from them yet. 
• Dogs being off leash was an issue last year this will be addressed with everyone when they 

are checking in. 
• There will be no early check ins for anyone that is not working the event. A lock will be 

placed on the gate so this can be monitored. 
• We agreed that we do not need Pete to give an engine for the raffle. 
• Kids Raffle: A pink bus has been purchased for a girl’s raffle prize and a green bug has been 

purchased for a boy’s raffle prize.  



• Mike will get with Natalie regarding prizes for the Corn Hole, Slow Drag, Stein Holding and 
Nail Game. Natalie will also order magnets and stickers. 

• Posters, 100 large are done, still need to order 1100 5 X 7 paper fliers. 
• More road signs are needed, especially at the Crisman Road on Lake Mary Road. Sue Rice 

purchased the metal holders, need to purchase the corrugated signs from Amazon. Joe Joe 
has last year’s signs. 

• Brian is working on changing the Playa grounds map. 
 
 Mike will look into insurance for the Bus once it is running and drivable. 
 
BUSES & BREWS will be 4/05/25 at Four Peaks Wilson Street Brewery. Joybus is the charity that the 
proceeds will be donated to. Next week the club will have a meeting with Four Peaks to finalize the 
details of the event. John Raitter will be parking the Buses and Bugs again at the event. The Club 
would like all other clubs bring their club stickers to put on the Raffle Bus. Sue Rice made signs for 
the event. Sandi will check the trailer for tables, vests, walkie talkies. Sue Rice has the registration 
and voting cards. 
 
Brian will purchase 2 10 X 10 easy-ups from Costco. 
 
Taxes have been filed. 
 
T-Shirts on the website are no longer for sale due to a TPT license is needed to sell them. Pictures of 
shirts that will be for sale at the Jamboree will be on the web-site. 
 
Membership on the website has been changed; it now shows 3 ways to pay. This is working well. 
 
The Arizona Bus Club would like to honor the founding members of the club and have t-shirts made 
for them. 
 
 
 
 


